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Chairman  
Federal Trade Commission 
 
United States 

 
 
Dear Chairman, 
 
On behalf of the data protection authorities in the EU united in the Article 29 Working Party 
(hereafter: WP29), I am sending you a copy of the letters WP29 sent today to 3 major search 
engine operators, Google, Yahoo! and Microsoft.  
 
The concerns of WP29 are focussed on the retention and anonymisation policy of the 3 
providers with regard to the search query logfiles. I shared our concerns and have asked the FTC 
to examine the compatibility of this behaviour with section 5 of the Federal Trade 
Commission Act, which prohibits unfair or deceptive acts or practices in the marketplace. 
 
Generally we warmly welcome your initiative for the recently launched Global Privacy 
Enforcement Network (GPEN), as it shows strong support for close international collaboration 
in enforcing compliance with key data protection principles. 
 
We respectfully offer our assistance in any possible steps you might want to take in finding a 
constructive solution to protect the private life of everybody that conducts searches on the 
Internet. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

 
 

 
Jacob Kohnstamm 
Chairman 


